SOUTH GLOUCESTERSHIRE COUNCIL



Executive Headteacher: Mrs Kathryn Absalom



Head of School: Mr Paul Rowsell

Hollow Road Kingswood Bristol BS15 9TP Tel: 01454 866536

Email: parkprimary@sgmail.org.uk

Head of School: Mr Gary Risdale

Earlstone Crescent Cadbury Heath Bristol BS30 8AA

Tel: 01454 867116

Email: parkwallprimary@sgmail.org.uk

15th May 2023

Dear parents and carers

Following our recent Ofsted Inspection in February 2023, I am delighted to be able to share the final report with you. We are immensely proud of this report but some highlights that we are particularly proud of and want to point out are;

Behaviour and attitudes are outstanding

Personal development is outstanding

Leadership and management are outstanding

'Pupils behaviour is exemplary'

'Pupils show the school values of aspiration, collaboration, resilience and responsibility. They are proud of their school.'

'Leaders, including governors, have created and aspirational culture. They have high expectations of pupils, staff, families and themselves.'

'Leaders have designed and ambitious curriculum, including for those pupils with special education needs and/or disabilities (SEND).'

'Pupils with SEND are well supported. Leaders quickly identify pupils' needs to ensure that the right support is in place... The school's work for pupils with SEND is a strength... as a result, pupils with SEND thrive.'

'Reading permeates all aspects of the school, from Reception to Year 6. Leaders have ensured that there is a highly systematic approach in place.'

'Leaders have designed an exceptional personal development programme.'

I am delighted that our hard work has paid off and we want to take this opportunity to thank our entire community for the support you have shown us. The full report is attached and also available on our website and we hope you enjoy reading it.

Best wishes,

Kathryn Absalom (Executive Headteacher)
Gary Risdale (Head of School)